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News from the Lions’ Den
DISTRICT 14-C

APRIL 2020

Well, I didn’t expect my year as District Governor to end 
this way! No thanks to the coronavirus, I still have seven 
club visits to go that probably won’t get done unless we 
can get together in June (maybe we will luck out in May 
with a few), Lion Linda and I won’t be going to Singapore, 
and the District Convention we were planning won’t be 
held. Our International officers will have their terms 
extended for a year, but thankfully we are able to go 
forward with our 14-C District elections (my waistline 
couldn’t handle another year of these delicious meals).

I also understand that some clubs were depending on 
spring fund-raisers to support many of their projects 
including my Governor’s Projects. All I can say is, do 
the best you can to help those who need it most. And as 
some of you are able, please look to the many community 
organizations and groups including your Lions Club 
that you can support financially. If you have not had the 
opportunity to support my special “pin money” for Four 
Diamonds, you can send a check to our Treasurer with 
clear instructions saying “Four Diamonds.”

As I write this, no decision has been made about the 
State Convention in Erie in May, and I have been asked 
to encourage you to register for it. If it is not held, your 
money will be returned. But frankly, I don’t expect it to 
happen. We will make that decision no later than April 13. 
I know what my vote will be, unless something changes 
drastically in the next two weeks.

We like to say, “Where there is a need, there’s a Lion.” 
And there are lots of needs around. You can support your 
favorite local restaurant with take-out or delivery if they 
offer it, and please be excessive with your tip. This is no 
time to be a cheapskate, and these people often work for a 
very low hourly rate.

You can call around to check on the other members of 
your club and your neighbors. There may be some who 
could use help procuring groceries. A local grocery store 
may donate to a food pantry if you can help transport 
the food (I saw a Facebook post where some clubs in 
southern York County did that).

And on the don’t list — please don’t contribute to the 
circulation of falsehoods about coronavirus. I see them 
constantly on social media including from some Lions. 
The best thing you can do really is to wash your hands 
thoroughly and often, and avoid crowds. If you need to be 
in a public place, stay at least 6 feet away from everybody 
else. If you feel sick, stay home. Ask a friend or family 
member to shop for you and leave the groceries at your 
door. And look for opportunities to serve and help.

I hope that all our Lions activities have been cancelled 
for the duration of the emergency. If not, please do so for 
the sake of our vulnerable neighbors. Maybe this is a time 
your club can learn to use technology to connect with one 
another. Some of us have discovered that Facebook Live 
is pretty easy to do with a smartphone.

So — wash your hands, stay safe, and plan to rededicate 
yourself to service when this is all over. As it will be.

We Serve!

DG Steve Shipman
570-916-7780 (call or text)
prsteveshipman@gmail.com

mailto:prsteveshipman%40gmail.com?subject=
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Lions, Lioness, and Leos All,
We are certainly going through historically challenging times in our history. I hope and pray that we get 
this behind us quickly and return to living normal lives.

I hope and pray that we can limit those affected by this virus.  As Lions, we are called to serve the 
needs of others. There are many people that have been affected by this virus and we as Lions will be 
challenged to give assistance as we are able.

Soon, District 14C will be voting electronically for the nominated slate of Vice District Governors and 
the District Governor for the 2020 to 2021 Lions year. I wanted to let you know that I as a candidate 
for District Governor have spent the better part of the last two years learning and preparing for this 
opportunity to serve you as the District Governor of Lions District 14C. I would be honored if you would 
vote for me to be your District Governor for the 2020 to 2021 Lions Year. I promise you that I along 
with your help will do my best to make the 2020 to 2021 Lions Year a great one for Lions District 14C.

Please stay safe and healthy and when we are able to do so, I look forward to seeing and working with 
you to providing great service to our communities and the world.       
 
I hope to set the course for a great 2020 to 2021 Lions year for District 14C. 
Together, we can and will make it great to be a Lion in the next Lions Year 
and beyond.  

Together, we can make a difference and we will. 

Please help other Lions, Lioness, and Leos that may be in need.
Work to make it great to be a Lion!

Thank You for your Service
Thomas L. Jones
1st VDG 14-C

  First District Vice Governor 14-C  
  Thomas L. Jones  - Stewartstown Lions Club

Due to the on-going concerns regarding Covid-19 and the state’s restrictions on gatherings, our District 
14-C Convention, which was planned for April 18, 2020, has been cancelled.  Registration forms and 
checks from individuals who registered for the convention have already been returned and should have 
been received in the mail.  
Under our District Constitution and By-Laws, we must still conduct an election for our 2020-2021 District 
Officers.  This election will be conducted electronically via Survey Monkey.  Voting will occur on Saturday, 
April 18, 2020, as previously planned.  The voting time, however, will be expanded.  Club Secretaries 
will receive specific instructions to identify their club delegates.  Each delegate will then be sent voting 
information via email.  The election results will be posted in the May Newsletter.    
To date, the Nominating Committee has received one nominee for each office.  Nominations for District 
Governor must be received no later than Friday, April 17, 2020.  If interested, contact PDG Dennis Cope 
for details.  The deadline for nominations for First and Second Vice District Governor has already passed.  
The current nominees for each office are as follows:	  
	 District Governor - Tom Jones, Stewartstown Lions Club
	 First Vice District Governor - Dan Brant, Newville Lions Club
	 Second Vice District Governor - Ortrun Gates, Plainfield Lions Club

Election of District officers for 2020-2021
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Spring Trainings for Officers  
and Club Members District 14C

CLUB VISITS & DATES 

SAVE THE DATE EVENT

STEWARTSTOWN LIONESS, MAY 12
 
LIONS STATE CONVENTION, MAY 15-17 
(If the emergency continues into May, these events  
may need to be cancelled)

MECHANICSBURG LIONS CLUB “WE SERVE” GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Calling all men and women who enjoy golf, good food and fellowship. It’s 
never too early to be thinking about warm weather & golf. This is a save 
the date announcement to let you know that our 1st annual “We Serve” 
Golf Tournament will be held on Friday, July 17, 2020. The Mayapple 
Golf Club will be hosting our tournament. We will have an 8:00 AM shot 
gun start with lunch to follow at Fiddler’s Bar & Grill at the golf course. 
So mark your calendars now and plan to join us for a fun filled day of 
golf and dining with your friends. Registration forms and more details 
will be made available on or about April 10, 2020.  Lions Volunteers will 
be needed to solicit sponsors in advance and to help 
on the day of the big event.  Thanks to our Tournament 
Committee: Lions Wayne DeFonzo, Chris Stank, Bill Dixon, 
Jennifer McGarrity, Jim Pearman & Leroy Weaver.

ADAMS COUNTY		  MAY 9, 2020
Adams County Emergency 					   
Services Training Facility
230 Greenamyer Lane  Gettysburg, Pa 17325
							     
YORK COUNTY		  MAY 30, 2020
Chanceford Township Building
33 Muddy Creek Forks Road  Brogue, Pa 17309
							     
CUMBERLAND COUNTY	 JUNE 6, 2020
Stuart Community Center
415 Franklin Street  Carlisle, Pa 17013.
 
Each of the trainings will run fron 9:00 am and until noon.  If you are 
planning to attend, please notify your Zone Chair.
 
Trainings are being organized by the following District Leaders::
	 1)	  Secretarial Training – PDG Kerry McKnight
	 2)	  Training for Incoming Presidents/ 
		  Vice Presdents – PDG Dennis Cope
	 3)	  Member Orientation – IPDG Lisa Griffie
 
For questions regarding the trainings, contact 2nd VDG/GLT  
Coordinator Dan Brant as follows: anitadan@embarqmail.com
(717) 254-3360

mailto:anitadan%40embarqmail.com?subject=
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Nomination for District Governor

It is my honor to offer the nomination of Lion Tom L. Jones to be the next District Governor of MD 14 –C. I 
first met Tom (about 25 years ago) when our sons were both members of Boy Scout Troop 27 in Stewartstown, 
Pennsylvania. There is no question that Tom is a loving father to his son Matt and daughter Amy.  He is 
also a loving husband to his wife Carol. He has served Boy Scout Troop 27 for many years and received the 
Boy Scout District Award of Merit. Based upon my experiences, Tom is what is best described as a servant 
leader, he was there to help and guide the scouts .It was not about being in charge or giving orders, is was his 
soft spoken manner and serving as a constant role model to the boys and adults .His actions bring to mind 
the proverb “Teach a child the way to go, and when they are old they will not turn from it”. He is an active 
member in his church, Stewartstown United Methodist. Lion Tom served in the US Navy as an electrician. He 
also ran his own Electrical Services Company in Stewartstown for a number of years, providing employment 
for many local individuals .Lion Tom has been an active member of the Stewartstown Lion’s Club, he served 
as president and Zone Chair and is a Melvin Jones Fellow.  About 6 years ago, in one brief lapse of judgement 
(just kidding), Tom recruited me to be a member of the Stewartstown Lion’s Club. Tom has the ability to help 
bring out the best in others, he is able to provide a sense of a safe place where others can take chances and 
grow. It has been said that in part we are shaped by all the people that have interacted with us in our life, I am 
certain many of us have been shaped by Lion Tom. Looking at his experiences with his family, his church, the 
Navy, Boy Scouts and community, I wonder, if living in southern York County, might also have had an impact 
on Tom. Observing his behavior he is one to show love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, 
gentleness and self-control.  These traits will serve him well as he performs his duties as District Governor. 
Yes it could be living near all the orchards in the Stewartstown area, has helped Tom develop the fruits of the 
spirit. One tip if you serve Lion Tom pancakes, please warm the syrup .It is again my honor to support the 
nomination of Lion Tom L. Jones to the office of District Governor.

Lion Marty Zimmerman,  
Past President Stewartstown Lion’s Club

Lions and Friends: You are not alone

We are truly facing a time of uncertainty and our daily routines and practices have been disrupted. Many 
things we took for granted have been impacted. In these times we need to support each other and know 
that things will eventually turn around. It is difficult, as humans we are social animals, so having many 
of our daily interactions with others suspended, we may feel a bit isolated or alone. Just wanted to let you 
know you are not alone.  Just remember --You are a Lion, part of the largest service organization in the 
world. I am certain that Lions Clubs International will play a key part of serving others in this time of 
global illness. With that being said you will be part of the solution --be proud. Take care,
 
“We Serve” .please take a moment and let out a Lion ROAR.
Peace be with you
Lion Marty -

Message from Marty Zimmerman
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Nomination Second for VDG Tom Jones as 

District Governor 

I am proud to have the opportunity to second 
Lion Marty Zimmerman’s nomination of 1st Vice 
District Governor Tom L. Jones of the Stewartstown 
Lions Club to serve as the 14-C District Governor 
for the Lions year 2020-2021. VDG Tom meets all 
qualifications required to serve as Governor. I submit 
this nomination without any reservations.

Due to his leadership and dedication in whatever 
situation presented, VDG Tom has earned the respect 
of his peers. Whether it be Scouting, his Church or 
Lions he produces results that have touched and 
enriched lives. 

Among VDG Tom’s many qualities and merits is his 
selfless volunteer service, always giving back to his 
community and meeting the needs of his fellow man.

I believe VDG Tom will not only make an excellent 
Governor for our District, but will meet the needs of 
continued service as a Past District Governor when his 
term as DG concludes. I give my full endorsement and 
support to Lion Tom.

Respectfully,
PDG Kerry McKnight
New Freedom Lions Club

It does not seem like it was very long ago that I was getting installed as 2nd Vice District Governor.  I 
am happy to say that I have received several days of District training for Vice District Governor and am 
feeling a llittle more confident about what is expected of me.  I want to thank everyone for their offers of 
support as I move forward on this journey.  If you choose to elect me to the position of 1st Vice District 
Governor, I will do my best to help Tom meet his goals as District Governor and ensure that I am prepared 
to take on the role of District Governor in the 2021-2022 Lion Year.  I hope to see many of you at Club, 
Zone and Cabinet meetings in the coming year.  Please feel free to come up and introduce yourself to me 
wherever we meet.  I don’t promise to remember every name, but with repitition, I will get better.  Let’s 
work together to gain more Lions and serve more people in need in District 14C.

Nomination of Dan Brant for 1st Vice District Governor

I am Duane Wert, the President of the Newville Lions Club.  On behalf of the Newville Lions Club and its 
Board of Directors, I am pleased to nominate Lion Dan Brant for the office of 1st Vice District Governor for 
the year 2020-21.  Lion Dan meets all of the qualifications necessary to become 1st Vice District Governor.  
He is a member in good standing with the Newville Lions Club and has served as Club President as recently 
as 2018-2019.  He has served in virtually every club position during his 37 years as a Lion, including Club 
Secretary and Club Treasurer.  Lion Dan was Zone 2A Chair from 2015-2018.  He has been the District GLT 
for the past two years.  Lion Dan is a hard worker, a determined man, and he stays on the job until it is done.

Second to the Nomination of Lion Dan Brant for 1st Vice District Governor

I am Nancy Hockenberry and I am the Secretary of the Newville Lions Club.  I will second the nomination 
of Lion Dan Brant for 1st Vice District Governor.  He is the example of a true Lion.  He is an example of the 
Lions “We Serve” motto.  He exhibits excellent leadership qualities.  He is open to new ideas.  He offers 
support to new members as well as officers within the club.  He attends local, Zone, and District meetings.  
He supports the Newville Lions Club participation in community events and charities.  I feel Dan would be 
an excellent choice for 1st VDG and has my full endorsement. 
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Lions International Peace Poster Contest
Congratutions to Zhuo Zhang, a thirteen year old boy from Xi’an, 
China, for winning the grand prize in the Lions International Peace 
Poster Contest for 2019/2020. The theme for this past year’s contest 
was, “Journey of Peace.” Zhuo was sponsored by the DaTang Lions 
Club in Xi’an, China. In the description of his painting, Zhuo shared, 
“In my painting, a peace envoy carries a backpack made up of the 
national flags representing the people from different countries 
uniting and going forward together. The glowing walking stick 
of peace brings power to the people all over the world. The olive 
branches growing from the wasteland and the lovely doves flying 
around him represent new power giving us hope and strength to 
the people suffering and living in the shadows. I sincerely hope my 
painting may inspire more people  to value peace. Let us get together 
for peace and a better future.” Zhuo will receive a $5000 cash prize 
for being the grand prize winner!
What an uplifitng message Zhuo has shared with us through his 
beautiful work of art and his poignant message! A message that is 
needed more than ever!
With a hopeful spirit, please consider having your club sponsor 
a group of students to participate in the Lions International Peace Poster Contest. The theme for the 
2020/2021 contest is “Peace Through Service.” With so many examples of humanity exhibiting acts of 
kindness through their service in promoting peace during our current times, it will be amazing to see what 
the students create in their posters!

Please let me know if your club is in need of a Peace Poster Kit. I have a supply of them and will make 
sure you get one when our current travel restrictions have been lifted and we can all celebrate the victory 
over COVID-19, together. Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encouraged to sponsor students in 
the Lions International Essay Contest. The essay contest was created to offer the opportunity to visually 
impaired young people to express their ideas of world peace. The theme of the 2020-2021 International 
Essay Contest is “Peace Through Service.” Students who are visually impaired and who are ages 11-13 as of 
November 15 are eligible to participate. For the essay contest rules and application form, please contact me.

 Please take care of yourself and your family and let me know if there are any questions I can answer for you 
about the Lions International Peace Poster Contest.
Lion Patti Hullmann, District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson
Jacobus Lions Club, Inc.
hullmannt@aol.com   717-428-3659   or   717-600-7642
Disney Princess, Jasmine, along with, someday, becoming an actress. Other information, she would like to 
share about herself is that she loves Disney World and would like to do an internship at Disney World while 
she is in college because she really enjoys musical theatre.
 
Sophia’s quote about peace is “Peace begins with a smile as said by Albert Einstein.”

Congratulations to Sophia!

mailto:hullmannt%40aol.com?subject=


page 7

LIONESS’ HONORED WITH MELVIN JONES
Zone 4-B, through our 1st Vice District Governor, Lion Tom 
Jones, along with Stewartstown Lioness Club’s Co-Presidents, 
Lioness Gail Nesbit and Lioness Darlene Parker, presented two 
amazing Lioness’ with a Melvin Jones.  Melvin Jones is one of the 
highest awards an individual can attain and these to very special 
Lioness’ earned this prestigious award through hard work and 
their unselfish volunteering over their lives as Lioness’ of the 
Stewartstown Lioness Club.

Lioness Norma Lingenfelter and Lioness Carolyn  Stone were founding members of Stewartstown Lioness 
Club in 1985.   Each served as President of their club three times and have served in various other leadership 
roles throughout their tenure.  Lioness Norma introduced the most new members since 1985.  Lioness 
Carolyn has worked on the Fall Fest, one of the largest fundraisers their club has.  She has worked on the Fall 
Fest since it started ten years ago.

All of the Clubs of Zone 4-B wish to congratulate these outstanding Lioness’ for all that they do and for 
helping to further the spirit of Lionism!

70th anniversary 
celebration
As part of the The Mechanicsburg Lions Club’s 70th anniversary celebration, we have a large display of current as 
well as archival items at the Simpson Library. The display will be up for the entire month of March. Planning and 
executing the display were Lions: Tim and Lana McCaulley, and Chris and Cathy Stank.

Mechanicsburg Lions Club
On Friday, March 27, a donation of over 100 
medical face mask covers was made to The 
Pennsylvania Retinal Specialists office of 
Camp Hill. The office’s need for the covers was 
communicated to Lion Cathy Stank who enlisted 
Jenne Dippel (Lion Bob Dippel’s wife) to assist in 
the manufacturing of the covers. The purpose of 
the covers is to extend the life of face masks that 
are currently scarce due to the Coronavirus. Good 
job Lions! Photo #1 Shows the masks & Photo #2 
shows a grateful Jane Palmer from the Retinal 
Specialists office!
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ZONE 4-B HONORS LOCAL VOLUNTEER WITH MELVIN JONES
Last year Zone 4-B was able to raise 
$1,200.00 for our very own Lions 
Club International Foundation 
(LCIF).  Our Zone earned its first ever 
“Melvin Jones” and the hard-working 
advisory committee discussed who 
should be the recipient.  While there 
are so many Lions, Lioness’ and Leos 
in our Zone that were deserving, one 
name kept rising to the top and the 
vote was unanimous.  This individual 
volunteers at his church, serves 
on his church council, is currently 
serving as President  of that council 
and has served over 30 years on his 
church’s cemetery committee.  He not 
only serves his church but donates his talents to helping many other churches around our county.  
He donates his time as a supervisor at one of our local townships for over 20 years, helps young 
auctioneers who are coming up in the profession of auctioneering and has used his skills to raise 
money for other organizations; York Lion Club Blind Center, York Hospital Book Sale, Glen Rock Fire 
Department’s annual auction, boy scouts, cub scouts, cake auctions, Southern York County School’s 
May fair auction, Susquehanna Senior Class auction, Jacobus Lions Club, other Lions clubs, Zone 
4-B zone social, Jefferson Fire Department, the Menges Mills Steam Association and the Glen Rock 
Ambulance Club, just to name a few.  He helped to create the first York County 4H auction and has 
worked with them for over 50 years.  And in his spare time, he has helped another charity that is near 
and dear to a lot of us, St. Jude’s Hospital.  He has volunteered with this charity for 17 years!   He was 
named “Auctioneer of the Year”, was recognized by the PA Swine Breeders Association for his 65 years 
of service and has given to every non-profit where he sees a need.  Zone 4-B honored Mr. Charles 
Wehrly in the best way a Lion can, by presenting him with Zone 4-B’s first ever, Melvin Jones!   

NEW MEMBERS STUDENTS OF THE MONTH
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ZONE 4-B HONORS LOCAL NON-PROFIT, H.O.P.E.
During Zone 4-B’s Zone Social, a white 
elephant sale was held to support an 
amazing organization, H.O.P.E.  This 
organization has given so freely to all who 
suffer from cancer and to their families in 
our community and Zone 4-B dug deep into 
their own pockets to give back to them.

Everyone has been touched by someone in 
our life who has suffered through this awful 
disease and we know the traumatic impact 
this can have on an individual, their family, 
and their community who care for them.

Our Zone was able to raise $1,950.00 for 
this wonderful cause and presented Barbara 
Titanish with a check so that she can 
continue her work in serving those in our 
community who will have to deal with the 
diagnosis of cancer.

LIONESS’ OF 4-B HONORED AT SOCIAL
The entire Advisory Committee of Zone 4-B stood to honor their Lioness’ Clubs for all of their 
dedication and hard work over the years.  The Lions and Leos of Zone 4-B wanted to make sure that our 
Lioness’ were never forgotten, so they purchased a brick at our very own Beacon Lodge that reads:

Zone 4-B Honors
the Lioness’ of

Jacobus
New Freedom and

Stewartstown
This brick will ensure that no matter the choices of our Lioness’, whether to join a Lions Club, create 
their own Lions Club, or to move beyond our organization, their wonderful service, compassion, and 
amazing impact they have made on their communities will never be forgotten.  We love each and every 
one of you and want you to know that we are here and support you no matter what!
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H.O.P.E. 
Help! 

 For those of you who are unfamiliar with H.O.P.E., it stands for Hope for Oncology 
Problems and Emotional Support and they are based at 13275 Blymire Hollow Road, 
Stewartstown, Pennsylvania.  This wonderful non-profit organization has just opened a camp for 
those inflicted with this deadly disease so patients can escape for a short time and recuperate 
with their families in peace.  They also provide services such as fetching a week’s worth of 
groceries or just help to cook meals.  They help to coordinate doctor appointments or help the 
patient and their entire family with support either emotionally, physically, or anyway the need 
arises. 

 This is why I am reaching out to all Lions, Lioness’ and Leos in District 14-C!  With all 
that we are going through with the current state of affairs, we all have had to postpone 
fundraisers and for H.O.P.E., that means that they are unable to purchase supplies and are now 
very low on items that they need to support our community. 

 Even though we are all going through this tough time, we need to remember those around 
us doing great work.  If you are able to contribute any items below, please contact Barbara 
Titanish at (717) 244-2172 and she will arrange to have these items picked up or you can deliver 
them.  When Lions join forces with wonderful organizations like H.O.P.E., anything is possible!  
Let’s see what we can do to help this amazing cause! 

Tea Bags, Sugar, Mustard, canned Carrots, canned Potatoes, canned Cheese Ravioli, 
canned Spaghetti & Meatballs, canned Beef Ravioli, all canned Fruit, boxed Mac N’ 
Cheese, Spaghetti Sauce, size “Large” Adult Diapers, body wipes, deodorant, laundry 
dryer sheets, Lysol wipes, dish detergent, Coffee (Perked and Instant), Pancake Mix, 
Syrup, lunch snacks, Ramen Noodles, canned Spam, canned Tuna, canned chicken, any 
canned meats, toilet paper, paper towels, Kleenex, laundry detergent, pasta 
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DALLASTOWN LIONS PLAYGROUND IMPROVEMENTS
Dallastown community organizations are working 
together to bring much needed improvements to our 
Lions Club park!  The Dallastown American Legion 
Post 605, the Dallastown Area High School Leo 
Club, and the Pennsylvania Lions Foundation have 
teamed up with the Dallastown Lions Club to install 
new playground equipment for children ages 2 to 5,  
and also specifically for children in our community 
who have disabilities and challenges. 

Our new playground area near the parking lot will 
have stations for the visually impaired to play,  as 
well as for children to learn about how people 
with sight disabilities read braille.  A swing will be 
installed that children with disabilities can utilize as 
well as children with autism.

Along with these improvements, the community groups worked to provide a trail for walking in nature 
at our park.  Boy Scout Troop 50, under the supervision of our newest Eagle Scout, Sean Fleagle, and 
his father, Mr. George Fleagle, have installed an amazing walkway in nature for our residents to enjoy.

A new horseshoe pit is being constructed for renters and the public to enjoy.   All of these 
improvements are brought to you by the Dallastown community working together to bring a better 
park for our residents to use.  Our park is rented throughout the  warm weather season, but some 
dates remain available if you need that fun place to have your graduation party, your family reunion, 
or just fun in the park with your group.

The Dallastown Lions Club wanted to personally thank our partners, the Dallastown American Legion 
Post 605, the Dallastown Area High School Leos, the Pennsylvania Lions Foundation, our Eagle 
Scout Sean Fleagle, and the entire Boy Scout Troop 50 for their generosity in being true leaders in our 
community.  We also would like to invite our residents to come and check out our new park!

Please like our Facebook page: Dallastown Lions Club.

The Dallastown Lions Club and the Dallastown  
American Legion, Post 605

WHITE CANE EVENT
The Dallastown Lions Club will be working hard to collect money 
for the Leader Dog program at its White Cane Event which will be 
held at Nells Market on South Queen Street on Friday, May 22nd 
and Saturday, May 23rd, 2020.  One hundred percent of all money 
collected will be sent directly to Leader Dog to support the training 
of their service dogs, including, the club’s adopted puppy in training, 
Zeppelin.

A special thanks goes out to our residents and to Nells for always 
being there for the Dallastown Lions Club and this great cause.
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DILLSBURG LIONS CLUB  
Presents 

Showcase 2020 - A Show Featuring 

Mark Preston 
ffrroomm  LLaass  VVeeggaass  

ffoorrmmeerr  mmeemmbbeerr  ooff  ““TThhee  LLeetttteerrmmeenn””  
  
  

& 

 
  Michelle Murlin 

BBrrooaaddwwaayy  VVooccaalliisstt  

With Special Guest Comedian  
 
 
 

 
 

Rick Starr 

May 2, 2020 
 7:30 PM Doors open at 6:30 PM 

Northern York High School Auditorium 
Dillsburg, PA  17019 

Tickets $ 20.00  -  All Seats are Reserved 
For Tickets email the club at dillsburglions@gmail.com 

PROCEEDS FROM THIS SHOW WILL BENEFIT LIONS PROJECTS, LOCAL COMMUNITY 
ORGANIZATIONS, STUDENTS, AND NEW HOPE MINISTRIES  

EVENT  MOVED TO  AUGUST 1 ST
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Please bring this form to the Certification area at this year’s state convention 

2020 MULTIPLE DISTRICT 14 ELECTION
CLUB DELEGATE CERTIFICATION FORM

Club Name ________________________________________     District 14-_______ 

Lion’s Name (please print) ________________________________________

Lion’s Signature                   ________________________________________

The undersigned club officer hereby authorizes that the above named
individual is an active member and a duly selected Delegate of

said Multiple District 14 Lions Club to the Election to be held Sunday, May 17, 2020
as part of the state convention at the Bayfront Convention Center in Erie, Pa.

Signature of Club Officer _____________________________________________________

Title ____________________________________

 Note: Please bring valid identification (driver’s license or Lions membership card) with you when 
you come to the Certification area.

2020 Multiple District 14
State Convention at Bayfront Convention Center, Erie, Pa.

Certification & Voting
 Certification and Voting at the 2020 state convention will be a one-day, one-stop process 
held between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 9:00 a.m. Sunday, May 17, 2020 in the Bayfront 
Convention Center in Erie.
 During those hours, delegates will present their credentials for certification at tables located 
outside Rooms 100 and 110, then step inside the Voting room to cast their ballot.
 Each MD-14 club in good standing with Lions Clubs International, Multiple District 14 
and their respecive sub-district is entitled to one delegate for every 10 club members or major 
portton thereof as shown on the MyLCI website January 1, 2020. Club officers should make 
sufficient copies of this form to provide to the appropriate number of delegates.
 Each delegate credential form must be signed by the Club President or Club Secretary in 
order to be valid.

 Note: Please bring valid identification (driver’s license or Lions membership card) 
with you when you come to the Certification area.
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Please bring this form to the Certification Area at this year’s state convention

2020 MULTIPLE DISTRICT 14 ELECTION
PAST DISTRICT GOVERNOR CERTIFICATION FORM 

Club Name ________________________________________     District 14-____ 

Lion’s Name (please print) ________________________________________

Lion’s Signature                   ________________________________________

The above Multiple District 14 Past District Governor hereby certifies he/she
is a member in good standing with a Multiple District 14 Lions Club in good standing

with its district, the Multiple District and Lions Clubs International and, thereby,
shall be granted full rights to vote in the Election to be held Sunday, May 17, 2020

as part of the State Convention at the Bayfront Convention Center in Erie, Pa.

 Note: Please bring valid identification (driver’s license or Lions membership card) 
with you when you come to the Certification area.

2020 Multiple District 14
State Convention at Bayfront Convention Center, Erie, Pa.

Certification & Voting
 Certification and Voting at the 2020 state convention will be a one-day, one-stop process 
held between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 9:00 a.m. Sunday, May 17, 2020 in the Bayfront 
Convention Center in Erie.
 During those hours, delegates will present their credentials for certification at tables located 
outside Rooms 100 and 110, then step inside the Voting room to cast their ballot.
 In accordance with MD-14 policy, each active MD-14 Past District Governor in good 
standing with a club in good standing with Lions Clubs International, Multiple District 14 and 
their respecive sub-district is entitled to serve as a delegate at this year’s state convention.
 Note: Please bring valid identification (driver’s license or Lions membership card) 
with you when you come to the Certification area
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The Lions Club of Hanover  
Presents 

 
The 29th Annual  

“Commitment To Sight” 
Golf Benefit 

                 Thursday, July 30, 2020 
Hanover Country Club 

 
12:30 pm Shotgun Start 

Registration and Driving Range Open at 10:30 am 
Dinner and Awards Ceremony at 5:15 pm  

 

v On-course contests for closest to the pin and longest drive 
 

v Door prizes and gift certificates 
 
You don’t have to be a professional to score big! Our goal is for 
you to have fun, enjoy the day and help support the Lions Club 
in your community. Your participation helps us support “Leader 
Dogs For The Blind” of Rochester Hills, MI, as well as many 
local residents who need assistance with vision care. 

 
      For more info or to register call Dan at 717-818-0463 
 

Download and print a sponsorship/registration form at 
www.hanoverlionsclub.org 
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THIS YEAR THE YORK FAIR IS FROM JULY 24TH. TO AUGUST 2ND.
Many Lions and Lioness Clubs have had to cancel fund raisers, mine included, but at this point in time 
the York State Fair is still going to happen. The state restriction on gatherings expires on May 10 so this 
is your chance to make up for those canceled fund raisers. You will be working outside in the fresh air 
and sunshine. As far as we know there are no changes for 2020 (except for the date) everything else 
should operate just like last year. I encourage you to participate, remember any funds derived from this 
activity may be deposited into your club’s administrative accounts. Shift request have been mailed to 
all club sectaries and are assigned on a first come first serve basis so get them back to me as soon as 
you can. You can save on postage by replying by email to buddyrot@comcast.net. Every participant will 
get a 30-minute lunch break at the discretion of the gate captain and rain gear may be necessary.
Shifts:
Shifts are from 11 am to 4 pm and from 4 pm until closing Friday, Saturday and Sunday and 12 noon 
until 4 pm and 4 pm until closing Monday – Thursday. 

What we do:
Scan entry, parking and show tickets using a wired or wireless scanner- Hand out brochures when 
possible- Put reentry wrist bands on customers when available and requested- Give directions to 
customers (brochures)- Conduct yourself as a courteous Lion, Lioness, Leo at all times.

What we don’t do:
Handle money- Remove wrist bands- Act in a loud boisterous manner- Tell any fair employee how to 
do their job.

Who can participate:
Lions, Lioness and Leos if they are at least 16. (If your Lions or Lioness Club sponsors a LEO Club make 
sure they get this information.)

PDG George Reisinger
225 Riviera Street
Mount Wolf, PA. 17347
717-266-1923
buddyrot@comcast.net
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	 MEMBER 	 CLUB 	 SPONSOR

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LION MEMBERS

Ronald Garman	  Plainfield	     Hazel Garman
Ernest G. Merisotis	  Plainfield	   Lamar Freeland
Natalie M Merisotis	  Plainfield	 Lamar Freeland
Matthew R. Doll	 Red Lion          	    David Reichard
Matt R. Robbins	  Red Lion          	    Clair Weigle
Amanda C Owens	 Shrewsbury       	    Michele Lefler
Ronnie D. Owens 	 Shrewsbury    	    Michele Lefler
Anastasia H Shegda	 York New Salem	 Jan Noss

In Memory of our Deceased Lions
William R. Fry				    East Pennsboro
Susan E. Null        			   Shiloh

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!

Keep Us All Informed
Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions, newsletter editor. 
To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email: Newsletter14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better 
job for you by sending her high quality jpeg 
pictures separate from any text (not imbed-
ded in a Word or PDF document), letting her 
format articles (simple is best to work from), 
and not sending printed scans or printouts on 
colored paper. If somebody produced a flyer 
or other item on a computer, please send her 


